(LSAC) Council Report

Spring, Denver, CO, 2015

Committee on Local Section Activities
Council Report, 249th ACS National Meeting, Denver, CO
Madame President and Fellow Councilors,

The Committee on Local Section Activities (LSAC) would like to recognize the local sections celebrating a significant anniversary in 2015. Will the Councilors from the following sections please stand to be recognized for their anniversary as noted on the slide: 50th-- Southern Illinois; 75th-- Western Maryland; and, for their 100th— the Ames and Virginia local sections. Please join me in congratulating these local sections. 

LSAC would like to thank the 146 out of 185 local sections that have completed their 2014 Annual Reports. In addition, through FORMS, local sections have submitted a total of 1465 events that were completed in 2014, as well as 178 ChemLuminary nominations.  LSAC is beginning to review the Annual Reports and will have all reviews completed by June 1st.
LSAC awarded 15 Innovative Project Grants for a total of $38,389.  LSAC is continuing to offer a mini-grant for local sections who attended the 2015 Leadership Institute to partner with neighboring sections to host an activity that would bring value to all members in a specific geographic region. To date, LSAC awarded nine grants in support of this initiative for a total of $2700. The committee also reviewed proposals for the Bridging the Gap: Teachers of Chemistry K-12 Nano-Grant and will fund 16 grants totaling $4000. All grant money will be disbursed by May 1st.  More information about all LSAC grants, and those of other committees, is available at www.acs.org/getinvolved. 
LSAC conducted a preliminary review of the local section allotment formula and does not anticipate recommending any changes to the formula in 2016.

LSAC is developing a process and communication plan to assist with the annexation of unassigned territories that are adjacent to multiple sections. Local sections can expect to receive details about this during the fall. 
Finally, LSAC, in partnership with the Committee on Community Activities would like to encourage all local sections to celebrate this year’s Chemists Celebrate Earth Day theme: “Climate Science—More than Just a Weather Report” on April 22nd.

Madame President, this concludes my report.

Martin Rudd, Chair
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